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*Please Note* In order to maintain a ”Professional” appearance on this list, you will need an abatese.us email account. NO 
EXCEPTIONS!! We don’t need a sloppy page with many different email addresses. Call Mike Hager to help you get set up.

To Advertise in this Publication, Please contact 
the “Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. Member in this list.
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From Your President
Greetings once again brothers and sisters! Thank you for 
taking the time to pick up and read our newsletter! I hope you 
enjoy some of the new additions that were added to make it 
a bit more new and exciting for you!

On September 11th (Patriot Day) Critter, Marie “Madame 
Secretary”, Wavy, and yours truly went over to the States MC 
clubhouse for their 23rd Annual Key West Tune-Up Party to 
set up and run a safety booth, and MAN what a great party 

it was!!! The food, beverages, and the live music were all just fracking awesome!!!

According to the results of the Primaries, it might be a long hard road for motorcycle 
rights legislation here in Florida. From what I gather, there are a good amount of 
supporters for motorcycle rights in the Senate. However, we didn’t do as well in the 
House of Representatives. Perhaps one saving grace might come in the form of 
our next United States Vice President. If Trump gets elected in November, we will 
have a motorcycle friendly VP in Governor Mike Pence. Governor Pence has been 
an avid supporter of motorcycle rights, working directly with ABATE of Indiana, and 
rides several times a year participating in the Ride with the Governor event. Who 
knows, maybe this time next year there will be the nation’s first ever Ride with the 
Vice President event.

We are also still keeping an eye on the E15 (15% ethanol) situation at the pumps. 
According to the AMA (American Motorcycle Association), the American Coalition for 
Ethanol is telling stations that they should have a minimum purchase of 4 gallons at 
“blender” pumps offering E15 and post signs saying that buying less than 4 gallons 
may violate federal law. Supposedly, these “blender” pumps can keep as much as 
a quart of the E15 in the hose after a “cage” finishes fueling, and that’s enough to 
potentially damage an engine not designed to operate on E15. As you may well know, 
most motorcycles are not designed to run on ethanol blends higher than 10 percent 
and accidental fueling with E15 is a major concern.  Fortunately, for now, the EPA will 
require that stations using the “blender” pumps (dispensing E10 and E15 from the 
same hose) also provide a separate E10 pump for consumers who are not buying 
at least four gallons. So be aware when you’re fueling up!
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Just a few days away, ABATE of FLORIDA, INC.’s Fall State Biker Bash at the Peace 
River Campground in Arcadia October 7th, 8th, and 9th.  Tickets are available at the 
gate and they will be $35, which includes entrance and camping for the whole weekend.  
I’ll be there and I hope to see all of you there as well. Also, as you have seen on the 
cover, ABATE Southeast Chapter’s 36th Annual Fall Rights Rally is scheduled for 
October 30th at Mickey’s and we’ll see you there!

So with that, I thank everyone for their continued support to our chapter and our state 
organization!
May Saint Christopher, Holy Patron of Travelers, guide and protect you and your loved 
ones so that you may RIDE FREE AND RIDE SAFE my brothers and sisters!!!

With Honor and Respect,
William G. “Ratchet” Prewitt, President
ABATE of Florida, Inc., Southeast Chapter
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Membership Due For September 2016

Stephen “Postal” Acheson
Jason “Bones” Baker
Frank Egan
Brian Estevez
Derek Prince

Carol “Time Out” Pruitt
Robert “Godfather” Silva
Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld
Carlos “Tiger” Urrutia

Virginia “Vegas” Bowers
Keith W. “Shaggy KNAF” Bowers
Joanne “Mellon Ball” Cocchi
Tony Denito
Bruce J. Felker
Mary “Giddyup” Gillespie
Gary Grant
Phil “Road Glide” Jones
Lisa La Chance
John “Johnny” Lopez

Don Menig
Sydney “Rez” Mitchell
Ed O’Hara
Mike “Mikey Boom” Otto
James “Jimbo” Sherrow
Bruce “Pygar” Sonnenfeld
Suzanne “Sun Shine” Taylor
Ronald “Aztec” Taylor
Ralph “Woody” Woodruff

Membership Due For October 2016

for your continued support

- REMINDER -

If you have already renewed

ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter
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For Membership Renewals contact, George Torrence  by either email: 
membership@abatese.us or by phone: 954-560-5547

See Page 43 for Membership Application

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

T I M E  I S  R U N N I N G  O U T
Don’t miss your chance to win! To purchase tickets

contact “Critter” at treas@abatese.us or 954-850-5452
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes 
Held at the Davie Moose Lodge 

September 25, 2016

Sgt @ Arms Steve “Nighthawk” Chomiak  
called the meeting to order at 10:12 AM. 
There were  24  members and 1 guest.  
The meeting started following the Pledge 
of Allegiance, a moment of silence and a 
prayer by Prime.
   
Presidents Report:  Ratchet started the 
meeting by with the reading of Gambler’s 
resignation letter, his ascending to President 
per the by-laws, and the appointment of 
Poppie as Vice president. He then called for 
a vote of confidence for Poppie as VP. All 
were in favor no one opposed.  Poppie now 
assumes the VP position again. Ratchet 
also appointed Critter as Newsletter 
Editor, a vote of confidence was called for, 
all in favor, discussion followed. Critter is 
now Newsletter Editor. 
 
Vice-Presidents Report:  Poppie was not 
present to report and was excused.

Secretary’s Report:  A motion was made 
to accept the minutes as printed, seconded, 
no discussion, all in favor; Motion was 
passed.  

Treasurer’s Report: Critter read the 
financial report for August. A motion 
was made to accept the financial report, 
seconded, all were in favor, Motion was 
passed.  

Sergeant at Arms Report: Steve spoke 
and reminded the membership that what 
happens in this room stays in this room.  If 
there is a problem, solve it first within the 
chapter DO NOT contact the State.

Road Captain’s Report:  John “Wavy” 
spoke on the funeral he & our president 
attended for a fallen Marine in Dade 
County. He spoke again about doing a 
ride to the Navy Seals Museum in Port St. 
Lucie/Vero Beach sometime in November.  
More info on that to follow when the time 
gets closer.  He also mentioned that if he 
doesn’t call for a ride there is no reason 
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Continued on next page

why other members cannot go on their 
own and show support to the clubs and 
promote ABATE.  For a list of clubs and 
their open houses, see Wheels on the 
Road. We will be putting the same in our 
newsletter.  [See page 26]

Safety Director Report: Prime thanked 
everyone for helping in his absence.  He is 
swamped with New Daddy duties.

Products Report: John “Wavy” spoke 
briefly on the fact he is pitching in for 
products.  We will have products at 
our October Event at Mickeys.  John 
unfortunately will not be at the October 
Event. He has a previous engagement 
to attend so Marie will be helping out. 
Ratchet spoke on the new shirts we have 
ordered and that we should have them for 
our October Event.   
 
Events Coordinator:  Jimmy Les spoke 
on our October Event that will be held at 
Mickey’s.  He spoke about the food and 
what we will be cooking and serving. We 
will need help to set up and with parking. 
There was discussion on people coming 
and going without a wristband.  Brad 
suggested that the bartenders inside check 
for bands – no wristband, no service.  
Jimmy and Suzanne will be out there the 
night before with their camper.  Please 
plan to be out there between 8:00am and 
9:00am to help with the set up.

State Representative Report: There was 
no State Meeting to report on this month. 
The next State Meeting is scheduled 
for October 8 during the Biker Bash in 
Arcadia.

Membership Report: George reported 
that we had 6 new members, no new life 
members and 10 renewals for a total 
membership of 514.  As a reminder, when 
submitting all membership forms PLEASE 
fill them out completely, so that we can 
read it and send it in a timely manner.  
Thank you very much for your support 
and membership to the Southeast Chapter.

Newsletter Editor:  Critter reported she 
needs the articles for the newsletter today.
All photos are welcome.  

Legislative Report:  Brad spoke on the 
Palm Beach primary and reported that Irv 
Slosberg, a long time supporter of safety, 
was defeated by Jeff Clemons. The new 
Legislative session starts March 7th so it 
will be quiet for the next few months.

Public Relations:   Fern was excused.  She 
is always out there promoting ABATE

Billing and Invoicing: Pixie was not 
present but has communicated with 
Ratchet on who is up to date and who is 
late.  
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Social Director’s Report: Patty was 
excused. She is attending a Legion Riders 
Directors’ Meeting, but has given the 
monthly birthday cake to Suzanne for after 
the meeting. Today we are celebrating two 
birthdays: Critter and Prime.  

Newsletter Distribution: Poppie was not 
present but Teddy Bear, who helps Poppie, 
reported all is well.  He thanked everyone 
for all of their help with the deliveries. 

Quartermaster Report:  Bob was present 
but had nothing to report.

Photographer’s Report: Ada said she will 
continue on as photographer. 

Web-Master’s Report:  Rogue was not 
present but everything is up and running. 
   
Legal Council:  Demetrios was not present 
to report.  Brad spoke on his support of the 
current board. 

Old Business: Ratchet spoke on the 
October State Bash at Peace River.

New Business: Ratchet spoke on moving 
the meeting back to Post 321. There was 
a motion brought to the floor by Teddy 
Bear to stay at the Davie Moose, Motion 
was seconded and discussion followed.  
Brad brought up the fact that it is the 
discretion of the President where we meet. 

Suzanne spoke on a point of order about 
notifying the state of the location change.  
A concession of the members was called 
for.  We will stay at the Davie Moose until 
their situation changes. 
   
Good of the Order: Suzanne spoke on 
an old ABATE member passing, Mike 
Speed.   Teddy Bear spoke about the Walk 
for Autism and how well it went. Critter 
showed the cards that Bob Anz printed 
up for us to send to out congratulating the 
newly elected people on their win, and for 
other uses. The State Meeting and State 
Biker Bash in Arcadia were discussed. We 
still have discounted admission tickets 
till the end of the week. We have drawing 
tickets left for the rifle and now have Toy 
Run drawing tickets for December.

A Motion to adjourn the meeting was 
called for, seconded, all were in favor.  Our 
next meeting date is October 16, 2016, at 
the Davie Moose, Davie, FL. Hope to see 
everyone there.

See you on the
Road!

Marie Baxter, 
Secretary 
S. E. Chapter
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter meeting 
to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without 
notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera ready 
advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

Florida Spine Specialists
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
Peterson’s HD South
All American Cycle 
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC
Tobacco Source
Sports Barn
Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC

Flossie's
J.P. Mulligans
Johnny’s Bar & Grill
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge
Cagney’s
WinstonLaw
Rick Case Honda
Cafe 27
Chit Chat’s

Chester’s HD Sunrise
Peterson's HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
On The Road Again
CycleLab
Scurvy Few MC
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Biker’s Inc.
States MC
Shank's Town Tavern
Big Twin Cycles

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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A Message From
Your Vice President

Everywhere I ride I usually get to talk to different 
people, usually they are other bikers. The subject 
we mostly talk about is how dangerous it is to 
ride the roads in South Florida, every biker has 
a near miss or two.

The worst stories are about encounters with 
drivers in cages. We must realize that we have 
to be alert and aware of what’s around us at all 
times. 

Cell phones, texting, reading and eating are 
just some of the things cage drivers do.  These 
things distract them, and can ultimately cause 
an accident or worse.

So we must try to be aware of what’s going 
around us at all times.

The life you save could be yours.

Be careful out there!!!!

Your VP
Poppie
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Bats

Black Cat

Bones

Caldron

Cobweb

Creepy

Frightening

Ghost

Goblins

Halloween

Haunted

Jack O Lantern

Mummy

Scary

Scream

 
 
 
 
D H S Q J Y G X Z R Y S I W Q K G N D G F R M P M B O O K B 
U C H H P O J W S R O F P I T H U P E L D R B J D E Z H N I 
S R A E G A M P A W K E F O F T Q G O E G K K G N W X E Y N 
S R E D I P S C O T E D R S O I S W N E W I T C H B T Z M N 
P R O P T R S E Q G M B H I T K E O W O Y O K K V O Z W M R 
C S R G N I N E T H G I R F P R Y F H M F V L D O C O R U R 
J C N R U T D R N N H C Y K E M C I K G Y D Q L Q B M P M C 
Y G A Y F A B A P K P N Z W Z B A B B X X X P K A P B O R I 
P K P C T X J U V S P Z S A X P R V A Q O G C H G H I S M Z 
P M Z H Q U A Z T E O V C T L M H V K G H G F X P Y E J X L 
Y F G X J M C Y C P F R K F T G O S Q K M O D X J F M H K X 
O B E N A S K A H E J D D L I G B B G T X N U L A W Z J Y B 
S C R E A M T T E E S B U D N G P A M M U J L Y G F Y V U B 
K O J K J A N U A X I C A L D R O N T Y Y A H E Z Q B K Q R 
D U X X N Q V A S O P G P J W L G B F S N J G D W R T R N I 
D T Q D U Y X T L M A P V V N W U I L T H S O C C J V E M H 
Y G F O Y D H O R Y V E O L O H E G E I H C Y W D A F E H L 
G G J J K K M X O Z C B A Z T G Q R U L N L I Y K N K D X E 
F O H D F F W H I E A R L P E T N P Q N T S Q Q H C O Z Z B 
T M R R D A G A Q Q Q H B L L U P H W L E E L X F Z O H F T 
J B P R I W V U W Q F L O D E V U O H E S D T J S P Y D K Y 
F R Z W W D V N V N A M W T K Z P H N X O R Z Z F E E L C D 
T N K R U N K T Y C N W X E S V L G H J I E S O S K G K W A 
O S T G K N L E K W Q X G C F S R N F B V T Q O E O B C H D 
Q U E T I G K D O O W Z R U R E S E N O B L S H O E K Y M T 

Skeleton

Spiders

Spooky

Vampire

Werewolf

Witch

Zombie
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HOW TO CONTACT YOUR STATE REPRESENTATIVES, SENATORS, AND 
U.S. CONGRESSMEN AND SENATORS 

There is no trick to it.  Go to this  link, type your address, and it seamlessly gives you all the 
contact info  for all your state and federal elected officials - Representatives and Senators.

THE FLORIDA SENATE
http://www.flsenate.gov/senators/districts 

FLORIDA HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
http://www.myfloridahouse.gov/Sections/Representatives/myrepresentative.aspx

U.S. SENATE					     HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES
http://www.senate.gov/index.htm		  http://www.house.gov/representatives/

There’s still time to 
register to vote in the 

November 8 General Election
Deadline is October 11

https://www.usa.gov/register-to-vote
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From the AMA

WASHINGTON, D.C. – The American Coalition for Ethanol is telling fuel retailers  they should require a 
minimum purchase of 4 gallons at blender pumps offering E15 and post signs saying that buying less than 4 
gallons may violate federal law. The advice, found in the E15 & Flex Fuel Retailer Roadmap, 2016-2017 Edition, 
is intended to convince retailers to carry more E15 fuel (15 percent ethanol) and use blender pumps to dispense 
it. In 2012 the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency proposed the 4-gallon minimum purchase as part of its 
misfueling mitigation plan. But the agency withdrew the proposal after the AMA pointed out that motorcycle 
fuel tanks hold only 3-5 gallons. In addition, as much as a quart of the higher-ethanol fuel could remain in the 
dispenser hose after a vehicle finishes fueling, potentially damaging an engine not designed to operate on E15.  
Motorcycles and all-terrain vehicles are not EPA-approved to operate on ethanol blends higher than 10 percent 
and inadvertent misfueling with E15 is a major concern. The EPA requires that stations dispensing E10 and E15 
from the same hose also provide a separate E10 pump for consumers who are not buying at least four gallons.

I have a sample letter below that I would like to encourage you to “copy” to your specific US Congress 
Member.  You can easily go to your Congress members webpage and “paste” this into their “Contact Me” 
section. It will only take you a few minutes. 

Dear Congressman____________Please support HR 5180
American Bikers Aimed Towards Education (ABATE of FL, Inc.) is an organization that is committed to educate 
lawmakers and the public and to promote motorcycle safety, training and political awareness. Representing over 
5,000 motorcycle enthusiasts around FL, we must share our concerns regarding the U.S. Environmental Protec-
tion Agency’s (EPA) Renewable Fuel Standard (RFS) program, particularly dealing with ethanol standards and 
the effect it could have to motorcyclists everywhere.

The E15 fuel is not good for small engines such as motorcycles, boats, lawn mowers, etc. This fuel causes engines 
to burn hotter, wear faster, prematurely cause engine to break, and will void the warranty. Ethanol fuel is hy-
drostatic, meaning that when it is open to the air it absorbs moisture. Due to the great amount of humidity in FL 
this Ethanol fuel will be even worse for Floridians to use in their fuel tanks. We support HR 5180, which would 
provide much needed relief by capping the maximum volume of ethanol blend at 9.7 percent. We would ask you to 
consider becoming a co-sponsor. HR 5180, sponsored by Rep. Flores (R-TX), Peter Welch (D-VT), Bob Goodlatte 
(R-VA), Jim Costa (D-CA), Steve Womack (R-AR) and Cedric Richmond (D-LA), would also require the EPA to 
meet its statutory deadlines in setting its annual RFS volume requirements. The EPA has missed its annual RFS 
deadlines for the past three years. We urge you to support and co-sponsor this reasonable legislation that will 
benefit Floridians for years to come. Thank you for your time and consideration.

Continued on page 21

NEWS from our State Legislative Rep
Darrin “Scribe” Brooks

If you would like this is in a format that can be “copy and pasted,” send an email to news@abatese.us 
Information on how to contact your Congressman can be found on page 13
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COURT BACKS CITY IN RED-
LIGHT CAMERA FIGHT 

Urging the state Supreme Court 
to take up the controversial issue, an 
appeals court Wednesday rejected a 
motorist’s arguments that a South 
FL city had given too much author-
ity to a company that operates red-
light traffic camera programs. The 3rd District Court of 
Appeal overturned a Miami- Dade County judge’s ruling 
against the city of Aventura in a case involving a motor-
ist who received a ticket for improperly turning right at a 
red light. In challenging the ticket, motorist Luis Torres 
Jimenez contended the city had illegally given “unfettered 
discretion” to a red-light camera company to review im-
ages of potential violations and to print and send out cita-
tions. Miami-Dade County Judge Steven Leifman dismissed 
the citation, pointing to a 2014 decision by the 4th District 
Court of Appeal in a similar case in the Broward County 
city of Hollywood. But Leifman also requested that the 3rd 
District Court of Appeal, which handles Miami-Dade cases, 
rule on the issues. In a 29-page ruling Wednesday, the 3rd 
District Court of Appeal upheld Aventura’s program, which 
it said relies on police officers — not the private contractor 
— to make decisions about ticketing motorists. “Not only 
do the bright-line standards promulgated by the city ensure 
the vendor’s tasks regarding images are purely ministerial 
and non-discretionary in nature, but the record reflects that 
no notice or citation is issued unless and until an individual 
officer of the city weighs the evidence in the images and 
determines in his or her professional judgment that prob-
able cause exists,” said the ruling, written by appeals-court 
Judge Thomas Logue and joined by judges Kevin Emas and 
Linda Ann Wells. “The officers make these decisions in the 
same manner they decide to issue a roadside citation.” But 
saying the “lawful use of cameras to enforce red lights has 
attracted the attention of the public, local governments, and 
the Legislature,” the judges also called on the FL Supreme 
Court to take up the case, a move known as certifying is-
sues to the high court. The role of companies hired by cities 
to operate red-light camera programs has been highly con-
troversial in recent years. While proponents of the cameras 
say they improve traffic safety, critics argue that the devices 
are more about generating money for local governments and 
the private vendors.

WASHINGTON, DC
This week [9/17], Pete Pettalia, a lawmaker who served in 

the Michigan State Legislature was fatally injured when a pick-
up truck turned directly into his lane. It is important to note 
that, Pettalia, was wearing a helmet at the time of the incident.

State Representative Pettalia was an avid motorcyclist 
rights defender and advocate playing a key role in what 
would eventually become the repeal of the helmet law in 
Michigan state in 2012. News sources like CNN quickly 
tried to appeal to the irony that a critic of a universal hel-
met law was killed in a motorcycle accident. CNN’s head-
line read, “Lawmaker Who Opposed Universal Helmet 
Law Dies in Motorcycle Crash.” You would expect CNN to 
be more professional, the headline infers that the lack of a 
helmet was the reason for the fatality. This biased headline 
and notion is completely false as reports confirmed that the 
lawmaker was wearing a helmet at the time of the incident.

This particular occurrence is, very unfortunately, one 
that has been repeated in the past. Despite helmet use, driv-
ers of the four-wheeled variety often fail to see motorcyclists 
for a multitude of reasons that can include distracted or 
reckless driving, or simply the failure to be aware of their 
surroundings. It is for reasons like what caused the crash in-
volving Mr. Pettalia and others like him, that groups such as 
the Motorcycle Riders Foundation emphasize the concept of 
crash prevention rather than safer crashing. The reality is, 
even if riders choose to wear and helmet and all the protec-
tive gear available, it is often not enough to stand up to reck-
less and distracted driving by motorists who fail to adhere 
to the oft-repeated biker adage. “Look Twice, Save a Life.”

Biker Rights’ activists including SMROs (State Motor-
cyclist Rights Organizations) are doing their part to em-
phasize rider education for motorcyclists and driver aware-
ness for the majority of the population behind the wheel. 
The battle is likely to mount, as referenced by the National 
Highway Traffic Safety Administration’s recent Fatality 
Analysis Reporting System (FARS) report which showed 
that crashes due to ‘human choice’ errors, specifically dis-
tracted driving, increased in 2015 by almost nine percent.

Though it’s not clear what caused the pickup truck 
driver to drive into Mr. Petallia’s lane, a safe assump-
tion is that it could have been prevented and that, in this 
instance, a helmet did not make any difference in keep-
ing the lawmaker safe. Yet, there are many, many groups 
across the nation that point to helmet use as the ‘cure all’ 
problems. However, the tragedy that occurred this week 
speaks to what many bikers have been saying for years; let’s 
work together on a meaningful campaign to enhance mo-
torcycle safety to adopt a strategy that focuses on avoid-
ing motorcycle crashes and not merely surviving them.

MORE NEWS from our State Legislative Rep
Darrin “Scribe” Brooks
Continued from page 19
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Hello Everyone,

Once again it’s time for the Road Captain’s article which I really suck 
at.  If not for my wife, Anna, fixing the errors, it would be really bad.

Not many rides last month, but there were a couple.  I was having 
some health issues during the month.  Hopefully all is back to “normal”.
Hope everyone that went on the Key West run enjoyed themselves and 
came back safe.

I would like to thank States MC for having us set up our Safety Booth at their KW Tune-Up Party.  The 
group of us had real good time, if you didn’t go you really missed out.  And then there was the Keltic’s 
party at Vixens.  A group of us rode from the meeting to the Keltic’s party and were able to miss all the 
rain.  The Keltic’s put on a great party, from the food truck outside to the hot women inside, they sure 
know how to party.  If you weren’t there, you should have been.

Hopefully this month and the coming months we will have many more rides and I will be up to joining 
in.  I want to remind everyone to support all of the local MCs and that you are always welcome at their 

houses on open house nights even if we don’t have a 
group ride, members need to visit the clubs.

Thank you to the local MCs for your continuing support 
of ABATE.

Until next time,
Road Captain
Jon “Wavy” Viger

ROAD CAPTAIN’S REPORT
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-573-7573

See Page 30
for more details
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Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.
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Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

www.abatese.org



OCTOBER 2016
2: MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
8: NEW ATTITUDES MC - ANNUAL
14-16: DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
22: WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
30: S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL & CMA - MEMORIAL       	

(combined event)

NOVEMBER 2016	
5:   HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
11: Veterans Day
12: USMVMC CH 1 - ANNUAL
19: LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
20: ALTERNATIVE MC - ANNUAL **Date Change**
24: Thanksgiving Day

DECEMBER 2016
4:  SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
10: PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
10: HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO PINO TOY RUN
11: WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
17: SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY
25: Christmas

ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter

2016 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

SFPC CHARIMAN

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

Friday
Outlaws MC WPB Open House at 7PM
USMV MC Ch 2 Open house at 8PM (Dania Beach)
Der Krieger MC Open House at 8PM
Mystic 7 MC Open House... Ladies drink FREE!
Keltics MC Open House
1st Fri - Soldiers for Jesus Open House 7-10PM
1st Fri - Enforcers MC First Friday of Month Party
2nd & 4th Fri - Los Coquis MC Open house 
3rd Fri - Wings of Gold MC Open House Davie
4th Fri - American Legion Post 36 Bike Night

SATURDAY
Keltics MC Open House
Something happening at Chester’s
1st & 3rd Sat - AOA MC Dania Open House
2nd Sat - USMV MC Ft. Laud. Open House

2nd & 4th Sat - Mystic 7 Open House

SUNDAY
Chesters Ft. Laud. Demo Sunday & Free Hot Dogs
Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge Margate
Wind Rider Church Services at Mickeys

WEEK DAYS
Mon - States MC Pompano Dinner Nite 6:30pm start
Mon - Ladies nite at Sharkey’s 9-2, 241 beverages
Tues - Lone Legion Brotherhood Open House
Last Tues - USMVMC Palm Bch Open House 
Wed - Scurvy Few MC Open House 954-325-6838
Wed - Blues Nite at Mickey’s
Thurs - Leathernecks MC Open House 8-mid
Thurs - Hermandad MC Open House, 8-2am
3rd Thurs - Peterson’s Harley South Bike nite 6-10PM

M O N T H LY  E V E N T S

26
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C h e a p,
F a s t,
G o o d
P i c k  2

Candy’s Cycle Shop
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From Your Safety Director

The other day as I was riding I saw a couple on a bike just across 
the way at the light on the opposite side of traffic. The guy that 
was steering the bike was perfectly dressed from head to toe with 
protective gear but I noticed that the person I can only assume was 
his ‘ol lady had on a helmet, jeans, and sandals. I couldn’t help 
but to think to myself what kind of injuries that poor woman would 
get if something were to happen. I have seen people riding with 

sandals, sneakers, and all sorts of footwear unfit for the road. Boots that go above 
your ankle are made from top to bottom with features to protect you if you were to 
go down. From the non-skid foot of the boot to the strapped up laces that stabilize 
your ankle. I am sure that I am not the only one that has seen pictures on the internet 
of foot injuries from people who went 
down without boots.  If you have not 
seen any such pictures...

Hopefully this will never be you 
just because you didn’t feel like putting 
your boots on for a ride. Be safe out 
there my brother and sister riders.

Your Safety Director, 
PRIME

			   The Scandal 
				   Called Sandals
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page

Half Page

Full Page

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org 
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October Birthdays
John “Key” 
Bret

Kate “Opal” Herman
Bob “Spongebob” Anz

Gordon “Skip” “Bandit” Holly
Al “Newcomer” Acevedo

Sonni “Thumper” Joyner
Harry Ness

Vicky “Spin Girl” Wojnar
Lynda “Boots” Sadoff

Royce Taylor

John “Lefty”
Barry Reaves
Theresa Bograkos
Bill Ruddy
Rick Kaiser
Pat “Tank”
Nelson Obarrio
Brianna “Victim” Coy
Jim “Gambler” Willard
Mike “Rogue” Hager

Don’t miss the ABATE SE Chapter Birthday Party 
Davie Moose Lodge 

4483 SW 64th Ave, Davie FL 33314
following ABATE Meeting
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In everyday life we all have 
things that breakdown. 
Maybe it’s your car, your 
bike, or things around your 
house that need to be 
fixed. Whatever they are, 

sometimes we can fix them ourselves and sometimes we call a repair 
person that can. Either way we rely on ourselves to take care of these things. We as humans 
try to be in control, and sometimes we are.
 
But there are the times in our lives when things happen that we can’t take care of, but as 
humans we still try. 

I’ve been asked for advice on how to deal with these kind of situations. My answer is always 
look to Jesus and ask Him for help, and He will take care of any of your needs. There is nothing 
He can’t do.

The key is letting go of control and I know that’s not easy. We tend to hang on to what we can’t 
handle, and try to fix it ourselves. 

Have Faith in the fact that God is always in control, especially when we ask Him for help.

Proverbs 3:5&6 “Trust in The Lord with all your heart and lean not on your own understanding,and 
in all your ways acknowledge Him, and He will direct paths.”

In closing, here’s a prayer you might want to remember:

Almighty God grant us the wisdom to accept the things 
we can not change, the courage to change the things 
we can, and the wisdom to know the difference.   
Amen.

God Bless all my brothers and sisters.
As always
Your Chaplain 
Poppie

Making Repairs



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter34



www.abatese.org 35



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter36



www.abatese.org 37

 

Everyone over the age of 18 with proper ID are welcome! 
to: ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC.’s  

   Fall State Biker Bash 
Friday, October 7 through Sunday, October 9, 2016 

Gates open at 12 Noon on October 7 and Event ends at 12 Noon on October 9 
Peace River Campground, 2998 NW Highway 70, Arcadia, FL 34226 – 863-494-9693 

Food, Beverages, Vendors, Motorcycle Games, Live Bands and 50/50s 
Membership and Safety Awareness Information Booth  

Campground has golf cart and canoe rentals available (extra cost) 
 

Also hosting the Iron Horse Rodeo 
Saturday, October 8, 2016 – 12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. 

Weekend will also include a Scavenger Hunt and Swap Meet 

 
WEEKEND ADMISSION: Includes Primitive Camping 
$35 at gate or $30 in advance 
Primitive camping is on first come basis, no roping off 
RV/Trailer Contact campground at 863-494-9693 for reservation 
and  fee, plus $35 at gate or $30 in advance for event 
ALL DAY PASS: No Camping 
Friday Noon to Midnight   $15  
Saturday Noon to Midnight   $15 

VENDORS – PRE REGISTERED ONLY 
10x10 $75 for entire weekend - Email   
John Little at johnl9634@gmail.com 
 
For Further Info Contact: 
Bill Bird – 941-613-1232 or email 
at flsunbum@juno.com  

 
Don’t like camping? Buy a day pass, join the fun and stay at one of the local hotels! 

Oak Park Inn 
2 W. Oak St. 

Arcadia, FL 34266 
863-494-9500 

Knights Inn Arcadia 
504 S. Brevard Ave. 
Arcadia, FL 34266 

863-494-4884 

Holiday Inn Express 
2709 SE Hwy 70 
Arcadia, FL 34266 

863-494-5900 

Economy Inn 
324 S. Brevard Ave. 
Arcadia, FL 34266 

863-494-2915 
No Guns, Fireworks, Pets, Attitudes or Glass Containers 

 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT DEDUCTIBLE FOR  

FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE OBTAINED FROM  
THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY  

ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1800-435-7352 
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2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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THE AIM/NCOM MOTORCYCLE 
E-NEWS SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured Motorcyclists 
(A.I.M.) and the National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is 
sponsored by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. If 
you’ve been involved in any kind of accident, call us 
at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.com.
 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
 
PROSECUTOR DROPS EFFORT TO SEIZE DEVILS 
DICIPLES TRADEMARK ‘COLORS’
As Motorcycle Clubs continue to fight to save their 
patch, federal prosecutors have dropped a controversial 
bid to seize the trademark owned by the Devils 
Diciples MC, though the move does not end trademark 
challenges involving club colors.
 
In filings made on August 29, 2016 in federal court in 
Detroit, the U.S. Attorney for the Eastern District of 
Michigan filed a notice dismissing the DDMC Trademark 
forfeiture, which states; “The government hereby 
provides notice that it is not seeking to forfeit the DDMC 
Trademark in this criminal proceeding and hereby 
dismisses it from the First Forfeiture Bill of Particulars.”
 
Most law enforcement asset-forfeiture efforts target 
conventional property, but prosecutors began trying to 
seize the Devils Diciples’ trademark as a byproduct of 
a criminal case in which prosecutors in October 2014 
itemized property they wanted to seize, from guns to 
slot machines, and at the end of the 32-page property 
listing prosecutors included the club’s trademark.
 
“These trademark cases are important to the clubs, 
whose free association has been threatened by 
the attempts by (prosecutors) to enjoin use of their 
membership (marks) by non-indicted persons,” Devils 
Diciples attorney Fritz Clapp told the McClatchyDC 
news site, adding that such cases have established 
important precedents regarding forfeiture of collective 
membership marks and the implications of free speech 
and association.
 
The prosecutor’s decision now to leave the Devils 
Diciples’ trademark alone does not put the brakes on 
other attempts to seize clubs’ colors as, most notably, 

the government is still taking aim at the Mongol Nation, 
whose intellectual property has been sought by federal 
prosecutors since 2008.  A federal appellate court is now 
considering the Mongol Nation case.
 
OREGON BIKER SCORES A WIN IN DISCRIMINATION 
CASE
After 14 years of spotless service, Ron Godwin was 
fired from his job as an Oregon youth corrections officer 
because of his club patch.  A Grants Pass, Oregon police 
officer saw Godwin on his bike, wearing his club patch, 
called his boss and said Godwin was a member of a 
“criminal gang.”   After a brief, so-called investigation, 
Godwin’s boss fired him.
 
Oregon’s  AIM  (Aid to In jured Motorcycl ists) 
and  COC  (Confederation of Clubs) Attorney  Sam 
Hochberg  took up the case and filed suit in Federal 
Court in Medford, with assistance from lawyer  Chris 
Bottoms.   Depositions were taken, and with the help 
of ACLU volunteer lawyer Sara K. Staggs, the case was 
thoroughly briefed.  The trial court ruled that, based on 
statements in depositions, Godwin had no case under 
the law.  The case never got to the jury, but the ruling 
was appealed to the Ninth Circuit Court of Appeals, and 
argued by ACLU volunteer lawyer Cody Hoesly.
 
On August 10, 2016, a three-judge panel from the Ninth 
Circuit issued a 17-page Memorandum opinion, including 
one dissent, and reversed that decision, sending it back 
to District Court for trial.
 
The panel analyzed cases about government employees’ 
rights of free speech and association, and found  the 
State showed no legitimate interest that outweighed Ron 
Godwin’s First Amendment rights.
 
As a Memorandum decision, the “unpublished” ruling can 
be cited in any Federal Court, so it’s useful nationwide.
 
“This is an important decision for the free speech and 
free association rights of all bikers, and club members 
in particular,”  says Hochberg, now “Of Counsel” to 
Christopher Slater, the new Oregon and Washington 
AIM and Oregon COC Attorney.
 
The case of  Ronald Godwin v. Rogue Valley Youth 
Correctional Facility, et al, now goes back to the trial 
court, absent further appeal or settlement.
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TRAFFIC STATISTICS SHOW RISE IN FATALITIES, 
FEDS ISSUE CALL TO ACTION
Statistics compiled by the U. S. National Highway Traffic 
Safety Administration show that 35,092 people died 
in traffic crashes in 2015, ending a five-decade trend 
of declining fatalities with a 7.2% increase in deaths, 
reflecting 2,348 more fatalities from motor vehicle 
crashes than in 2014.
 
Fatalities increased from 2014 to 2015 in almost 
all segments of the population—passenger vehicle 
occupants (+6.6%), passenger cars (+5.7%), large 
trucks (+11%), SUV occupants (+10.1%), van occupants 
(+9.3%), pickup truck occupants (+4.7%), pedestrians 
(+9.5%), bicyclists (+12.2%), motorcyclists (+8.3%), 
alcohol-impaired driving fatalities (+3.2%), male (+7.0%) 
/ female (+7.4%), daytime (+7.2%) / nighttime (+7.1%).
 
The estimated number of police-reported crashes 
increased by 3.8%, from 6.0 to 6.3 million, and there 
were 105,000 more people injured in motor vehicle 
crashes.
 
According to NHTSA, job growth and low fuel prices 
were two factors that led to increased driving, including 
increased leisure driving and driving by young people.  
More driving can contribute to higher fatality rates.
 
In 2015, vehicle miles traveled (VMT) increased 3.5 
percent over 2014, the largest increase since 1992, 
nearly 25 years ago, though the fatality rate per 100 
million VMT increased to 1.12 from 1.08 in 2014 which 
was the lowest since NHTSA began collecting fatality 
data through the Fatality Analysis Reporting System 
in 1975.
 
Upon releasing this new data, the U.S. Department of 
Transportation (DOT) issued a Call to Action:  “We are 
calling on data scientists, public health experts, students 
and researchers -- even if you have never thought about 
road safety before -- to dive in to these data and help 
answer these important questions, especially on tough 
issues like pedestrian and bicyclist fatalities.”
 
Interested organizations, companies and concerned 
citizens can download and analyze the data (ftp://ftp.
nhtsa.dot.gov/fars/2015/) and share your insights at 
opendata@dot.gov.
 

CALIFORNIA ENACTS MOTORCYCLE TRAFFIC 
SCHOOL
A bill to give motorcyclists the option of attending a 
California Motorcyclist Safety Program (CMSP) course 
to satisfy the requirements of traffic school passed its 
final legislative hurdle on August 22, 2016 after passing 
unanimously through both houses of the state legislature 
with strong bipartisan support, and now awaits Governor 
Jerry Brown’s signature.
 
Traffic schools are approved and licensed by the 
California Department of Motor Vehicles (DMV) and 
allow drivers who attend to avoid having points added 
to their record when they receive an eligible violation.  
While traffic school can be educational for car operators, 
the information presented is not always applicable to 
those who received a violation on a motorcycle.   The 
CMSP offers safety courses for new and experienced 
riders that are more appropriate for motorcyclists, but 
until now, these courses have not been allowed to double 
as traffic schools.
 
Assembly Bill 1932 by Assemblyman Jay Obernolte’s 
(R-Hesperia) fixes this by updating California law to 
allow CMSP providers to become licensed traffic violator 
schools pursuant to DMV curriculum requirements.
 
These new courses would offer riding instruction in 
addition to education on the state’s traffic laws, which 
would better equip motorcyclists to ride safely on 
California roads.
 
“AB 1932 makes our roads safer and provides motorcycle 
owners with an educational option for removing a point 
from their driving record in the event that they receive an 
eligible moving violation,” Assemblyman Obernolte said.  
“The more training opportunities that we can provide 
for motorcyclists, the safer both riders and drivers in 
California will be.”
 
GEORGIA EXTENDS HANDLEBAR HEIGHT
Affective July 1, 2016 legislation in Georgia has modified 
the state’s handlebar height law to allow for taller bars.  
Signed into law by Governor Nathan Deal, House Bill 
166, the “Motorcycle Mobility Safety Act” increased the 
maximum measured height of a motorcycle’s handlebars 
from 15 inches above the seat to 25 inches.
 
Georgia is among 30 states that limit the height 
of handlebars.    Without a federal standard, the 
regulation of handlebars on motorcycles rests with the 
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states.  Currently, 11 states limit the height of handlebars 
to 15 inches above the saddle.  Five others require the 
handlebars to be below the height of the shoulder.  Last 
summer, South Dakota, which hosts the annual Sturgis 
Rally became the most recent state to repeal its shoulder 
level statute, legalizing so-called “ape hangers” just in 
time for the 75th annual rally.
 
Discriminatory in nature, handlebar height laws have no 
impact on rider safety, and most were adopted by states 
decades ago to provide police with an excuse to pull over 
bikers on choppers.
 
VULNERABLE ROAD USERS COMPONENT ADDED 
TO ACT DRIVER’S LICENSE TESTS
Young drivers in the Australian Capital Territory 
(ACT) around Canberra, Australia’s capital city, will have 
to be able to prove they can share the road safely with 
cyclists, motorcyclists and pedestrians before they’ll be 
granted a license, the ACT government has announced.
 
People applying for learner permits or provisional 
licenses must demonstrate they can drive  around 
vulnerable road users or risk failing their test, the ACT’s 
Road safety Minister Shane Rattenbury told The Sydney 
Morning Herald.
 
“It’s really exciting that more and more Canberrans 
are choosing to walk and cycle around Canberra,” he 
said.  “However, it’s important that we ensure that our 
road rules can accommodate all road users safely, and 
that all road users are aware of these rules.”
 
Twenty extra questions will be added to the  road 
rules knowledge test.   Applicants must score 100% 
on this section to gain their learner’s license.   During 
their practical driving test, learners  going for their 
“Ps”  (Provisional P1 license) must demonstrate  they 
can navigate roads with bicycle lanes and move through 
areas of slow traffic where motorcyclists may be lane-
filtering.  Applicants will be tested in areas frequented 
by cyclists and pedestrians, including shared zones, 
town centers, group centers, aged-care  facilities  and 
school zones.
 
HANOI PLANS MOTORCYCLE BAN
The city of Hanoi, Vietnam, has announced a plan to 
completely ban motorcycles by 2025.  The plan is based 
on an effort to reduce traffic congestion by promoting 
public transportation.
 

The proposal may have been prompted by a 
recent  decision in Paris, France  to ban motorcycles 
made before 1999.
 
Hanoi now has an estimated 4.9 million motorcycles and 
scooters on the roads, so a total ban seems extreme and 
may prove a difficult matter to successfully employ.  Last 
year, the monthly motorcycle registration figures ranged 
from 8,000 to 20,000.  Officials estimated that within the 
next four years the city would have nearly 7 million two 
wheelers on Hanoi streets.
 
Hanoi’s air quality has been regularly listed as Unhealthy 
by the Real Time Air Quality Index, and officials say the 
plan is to encourage bikers to use public transportation 
instead.
 
Currently Hanoi has a fleet of some 1,000 buses, 
accounting for 27 million passenger rides each month.  
The new plan would create six more metro lines, three 
Bus Rapid Transit Lines and 18 new bridges within the 
next 14 years.
 
DO YOU TRUST YOUR NEWS SOURCE?
When Gallup pollsters recently asked the question: “How 
much trust and confidence do you have in the media?” 
respondents cited “Great Deal / Fair Amount” by only 
32%, the lowest number on the subject in Gallup’s 34 
year history.
 
In contrast, the National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM) has been disseminating timely and accurate 
motorcycle news and information for over three decades, 
and the AIM/NCOM Motorcycle E-News Service now 
reaches over a million motorcyclists across the country 
and around the globe with each monthly edition of NCOM 
Biker Newsbytes, Calls-To-Action, and important news 
releases of interest to ALL motorcyclists in the riding 
community.
 
Concerned clubs, organizations and riders’ rights activists 
are encouraged to subscribe to this free biker news 
service at www.ON-A-BIKE.com or by calling AIM/NCOM 
at 1-(800) ON-A-BIKE.
 
QUOTABLE QUOTE:   “The law will never make men 
free, it is men that have to make the law free.”
~ Henry David Thoreau (1817-1862) American naturalist, 
poet and philosopher
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS 
Due to the large expense incurred mailing our monthly newsletter, effective January 2014 the 
newsletter will no longer be mailed to your home address. REMEMBER: The ABATE SE newsletter 
is free on-line at the Chapter’s website: www.abatese.org. You may also pick up a copy of the 
newsletter at any of our 38 distribution sites located in Miami-Dade and Broward Counties or at 
our monthly Chapter meeting held on the third Sunday of the month at 10AM at various locations 
within our service area. Please call the hotline 954-310-4636 for meeting location or see our 
website. If you have any questions, please contact the SE Chapter President. 
 

ABATE Membership Application  
 

 
   Date: __________________________ 

 
Name: _______________________________________  Road Name: _______________________ 

 
Address:  _______________________________________________________________________ 

 
City: ____________________________________ State: __________     ZIP+4:_______________ 

 
Cell Phone: (      ) ______________________ Home Phone: (      ) __________________________ 
 

E-mail: _________________________________________________________________________ 
 

Registered Voter? ______   State House: ______     State Senate: _______     US District: _______ 
 

Office Use:   
 
 

I wish to join, and enclosed is: ____$20.00 for Annual Dues    _____ $600 for Life Membership    
ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter  P.O Box 292693  Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693 

 

Signature: ____________________________________________________ 
                   YOU MUST BE 18 YEARS OR OLDER TO JOIN 

 
 
 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products - such as shirts, pins, patches, hats
or sunglasses - contact Products Trustee at 954-261-9242, or email them at

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.  

 

 
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: by the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyer, etc.   

New Re-New  Inactive Address Change Transfer Card Issued 

ALL APPLICATIONS ARE SUBJECT TO APPROVAL
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RV being sold by owner...
Jay Flight Swift Jayco 29’ 
...2014 ...sleeps 7-9...
$18000
Sherrie Inman 754-214-3839

                *20160501*

C L A S S I F I E D S

For sale 1998 custom motorcycle assembled from Harley parts.  80ci soft tail. Lots of 
extras. Top end 
recently rebuilt...less 
than 500 miles on the 
engine.  $4,000 obo
Call Jimmy Les @ 
954-881-6571

2009 Harley Davidson Heritage
Good condition.  Black with chrome. 
Saddle bags included.  Custom pipes.
  
$7,000.00 or best offer.  

Please call Trash (954) 494-4284
*20160801*

*20160401*

Please advise the Editor by email  (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold.  Thank you.
Classifieds for Members are run at no charge.  Non-Member classifieds are only $5.  Please be respectful, space is  
limited to 6 months to make room for new items. If you do not contact the editor once your 6 month period is up, 
you will be removed without notification. Call any Board Member to place a classified ad - See page 3.

2015 Harley Roadglide Special
REDUCED…ABS…7600 hwy miles. Need to 
sell. Very clean…all bells and whistles. Big 
Navigation/Stereo…tourpack…extras…under 
warranty…must sell…need rv… Had detailed. 
$16,499 obo.
Ft Lauderdale 954-873-2611

*20161001*
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District 92
Armstead, Paulette V. (DEM)
Hawkins-Williams, Patricia (DEM)
Kurian, Sajan (DEM)
Rawls, Whitney Prescott (DEM)

District 93
Keechl, Kenneth Eddie (DEM)
*Moraitis Jr., George R. (REP)
Oberman, Douglas M. (DEM) 

District 95
Jabouin Sr., Patrick (DEM)
Lynch, Robert Lee (DEM)
Omphroy, Anika Tene (DEM)
Russell, Barrington Anthony (DEM)
Valies, Roxanne Y. (DEM)

District 103
*Diaz Jr., Manny (REP)
Petkovich, Ivette Gonzalez (DEM)

District 104
Stark, Richard (DEM)
Ganem, Oscar (REP)

District 105
Moreno, Patricio (DEM)
*Trujillo, Carlos (REP)

District 106
Kirkpatrick, Lavigne Ann (REP)
*Rommel, Robert G. (REP)

District 107
Estime-Irvin, Mary (DEM)
Watson, Barbara A. (DEM)

District 108
Collie-Echoles, Taj (DEM)
Delica, Fayola (DEM)
Duge’, Moise (DEM)
Hardemon, Roy (DEM)
Menes, Francesca (DEM)
Patel, Hemant “Henry” D. (DEM)
Steril, Marie Erlande (DEM)

District 110
Puentes Sr., Carlos (DEM)
Oliva, Jose (REP)

District 111
Miyar, Sevi (DEM)
Avila, Bryan (REP)

District 112
Davey, Michael William (REP)
Duran, Nicholas Xavier (DEM)
Faura Jr., Waldo (DEM)
Palomino, Rosa Maria (REP)

District 113
*Richardson, David (DEM)
Valdes, Reinaldo (DEM)
Parker, Jonathan (REP)

District 114
Baez, Daisy J. (DEM)
Couriel, John D. (REP)
Santana, Alberto L. (DEM)

District 115
*Bileca, Michael (REP)
Hancock, Ross (DEM)
Solomon, Jeffrey (DEM)

District 116
Rassner, Heath (DEM)
Felix Diaz, Jose (REP)

District 118 (doing recount)
Asencio, Robert (DEM)
Rivera, David (REP)
Rodriguez, Anthony (REP)
Doing re-count
Rojas Tallon, Steven Anthony (REP)
Bell, Lynda (REP)
Pria, Carlos (REP)

District 119
Pinell, Jeniffer (DEM)
*Nunez, Jeanette (REP)

District 120
Diaz, Kevin (DEM)
Horton, Daniel Edward (DEM)
*Raschein, Holly (REP)

Senate Primaries

District 29
Koch, Mindy (DEM)
Rader, Kevin (DEM)

District 31
*Irv Slosberg (DEM)
Clemens, Jeff (DEM)
Morel, Emmanuel (DEM)

District 34
Clarke-Reed, Gwyn (DEM)
Farmer, Gary (DEM)
Waldman, Jim (DEM)
Iotova, Antoaneta (REP)

District 36
Garcia, Rene (REP)
Peralta, Anabella (DEM)

District 37
Christian, Mercedes (NPA)
*Diaz de la Portilla, Miguel (REP)
Rodriguez, Jose Javier (DEM)

District 38
Blemur, Anis A. (DEM)
Brutus, Phillip J. (DEM)
Campbell, Daphne (DEM)
Festge, Don Allen (DEM)
Gongora, Michael (DEM)
Pizzo, Jason (DEM)

District 39
*Flores, Anitere (REP)
Mucarsel-Powell, Debbie (DEM)

District 40
Artiles, Frank (REP)
*Bullard, Dwight Mitchell (DEM)
Korge, Andrew (DEM)
Logan, Ana (DEM)
Perez, Missalys (DEM)
Jimenez, Mario A. (NPA)

Results of the August Primaries Motorcycle Friendly in BOLD      Winner for the Party in ITALICS

House of Representatives
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)
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Dealers come and dealers go,
but Peterson’s Harley-Davidson®

has supported the motorcycle
community for over 60 years.

Same great people. Same great service.

Peterson’s
Harley-DaviDson® oF MiaMi
19400 N.W. 2nd Ave. • Miami

305-651-4811

Peterson’s
Harley-DaviDson® soUtH

19825 S. Dixie Hwy. • Miami
305-235-4023

BOTH STORES OPEN 7 DAYS  •  CALL FOR HOURS  •  PETERSONSHARLEY.COm

Here today. Here tomorrow.



STANDARD
US POSTAGE
REQUIRED

GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954-310-4636 24/7
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website

http://abatese.org/

October 16, 2016 - Sunday 10AM
November 20, 2016 - Sunday 10AM

at:
Davie Moose Lodge # 1798

4483 SW 64th Ave, Davie, FL 33314
Phone:(954) 584-1899 

Just North of Orange Dr. on Davie Rd.
Come & join the ranks 

of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS


